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A meeting for the Board of Selectmen was posted for the polling hours on Tuesday 08 November 2016.  

The Board met and assisted in opening the polls at Ellis School beginning at 7:00 am. 

 

Present were Selectmen Gene Cordes, Neal Janvrin and Roger Barham; and various election officials and 

2,602 voters throughout the day.  The meeting was held in the gymnasium at Ellis School at the front 

entry table.   

 
Selectmen were there all day assisting with election operations. 

 

At 9:30 am Selectmen signed an appointment form at the request of the Town Clerk and Moderator for 

Town Clerk pro tem for the day (to expire this evening at 8:00 pm) for Claire Brien.  This was done after 

consultation with the NH Secretary of State (contact made by Moderator Michael Rydeen).  This was for 

a medical emergency situation as presented to the Moderator. 

 

Cordes attended the telecom/cabling vendor meeting at the Town Hall at 1:00 pm.    

 

Selectmen were in and out in the afternoon, primarily assisting voters with directions, and at times doing 

check-out and assisting with ballots collected in the voting machine.  At the conclusion of polling hours, 

Board members sorted and assisted in counting the write-in ballots as needed. 

 

Board members left the Ellis School at the conclusion of all after-polling counting and cleanup at 

approximately 10:00 pm. 

 

Notes prepared by Heidi Carlson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


